
Liquor Commission Meeting 9/11/2014
 
Members Present: Michael Gilbert, Rhonda Cameron, Tyrone Rowe, and Mary-Jo Griffin, Kelly
Richenburg, Chris Walsh, Sean McCarthy
 
Meeting Call to Order at 7:00 PM by Mr. Gilbert
 
Reorganization:
 
Rhonda Cameron made a motion to nominate Michael Gilbert to be the Chairperson and it was seconded
by Mary Jo Griffin. Vote: Unanimous
 
Rhonda Cameron made a motion to nominate Kelly Richenburg to be the Vice Chairperson and it was
seconded by Tyrone Rowe. Vote: Unanimous
 
Minutes:     The August 28, 2014 minutes will be presented at the next meeting
 
New Business:  
 
Mr. Gilbert reported that establishments who would like to open on Sunday mornings at 10:00 am will
need to submit a form to the Liquor Commission. The first Sunday will be October 26, 2014. Mr. Gilbert
will notify all section 15 license holders.
 
Kelly Richenburg will recuse herself from the Pettengill Farm requests.
 
Jan Richenburg and Leanna Webb of Pettengill Farm are requesting a license to pour wine at a plated
dinner at the Pettengill Farm on September 17th, 2014 from 6 pm – 8 pm.  The Parker River Winery will
be serving the wine.
 
Mary Jo Griffin made a motion to approve the one day license to serve wine at the Pettengill Farm on
September 17th, 2014 from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm and seconded by Rhonda Cameron. VOTE: Unanimous
 
Devon Allen is requesting a license to pour (beer) on September 20th 11:00 AM – 5:00 PM and 21st,
2014 12:00 PM- 5:00 PM. Steve Sanderson of Parker River Brewing Company stated they would be
serving several types of beer. All beer will be served in a 16 oz red solo cup by tip certified staff. The
beer would be served in a gated area, will require an ID check and a wrist band before entering the area.
There will be two policemen on site to help with traffic flow. The Committee reminded them to make
sure to use a different type of cup than the other vendors at the event. The Parker River Brewing
Company will have signs regarding the alcohol content of each beer.
 
Chris Walsh made a motion to approve the license for September 20th 11:00AM- 5:00 PM and 21st, 2014
12:00 PM-5:00 PM to the Pettengill Farm Fall Bazaar license to pour and it was seconded by Mary Jo
Griffin. VOTE: Unanimous
 
Application: None
 
Public Hearings: None
 
Correspondence: None



 
Inspectors Report:
 
Mary Jo Griffin noted the sign on the door at Splash Liquid Lounge on Saturday night stating that they
had moved to The Ten’s Club.
 
Old Business:
 
   Annual All-Alcohol Approved – awaiting liability insurance proof and Building Inspector/Fire Safety

sign-off. Mr. Lanzillo, of Antonio’s Pub is working on the building issues of compliance.
 
5 Yogi Convenience Store, Inc DBA Gulf Express, 5 Bridge Rd  - New director, new stockholder,
transfer of stock, change of manager. Mr. Gilbert stated it was rejected by the ABCC for because the
owner is not a US citizen. Mr. Gilbert stated he needs clarification from the ABCC on this statute.
 
Mr. Gilbert state The Deck, LLC 179 Bridge Rd – Alteration of Premises was approved by the ABCC.
 
Mr. Gilbert stated that the Melo’s Liquors, 1 Broadway – Transfer of License came back from the
ABCC. Daphney Lafaza is currently working of the list of items from the ABCC.

The next meeting will be September 25, 2014.

Meeting adjourned at 7:25 PM.
 
Respectfully submitted by Sandra Soucy
 


